
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

With the world in a panic over the COVID-19 pandemic, many are confused 

and fearful of what tomorrow holds.  I am thankful that my God is still on the throne, 

and in complete control!  I have been given comfort through His Word with verses 

such as Isaiah 41:10, which tells me that I am not to fear, as my God is beside me 

every step of the way, strengthening and helping me.  With that being said, we have 

experienced some challenging circumstances over the past couple of weeks. 

On March 11th, we started our most recent extended trip, that should have 

kept us away from home until May 4th.  We were able to attend the first four 

meetings, before cancellations added gaps to our calendar.  We found ourselves 

wondering from the first week as to what would happen with our meetings and what 

we should do for ourselves.  But God constantly reminded me to “Be still, and know 

that I am God” (Psalm 46:10a).  Following this direction, was exactly what we needed 

to do.  We kept pressing on until we were through the meetings, and God brought us 

home safely and healthy.  We had some really good meetings also!  

Thank you to the following churches for hosting us recently: 

03/01 Amazing Grace Baptist Church Lexington, NC 
03/11 Calvary Road Baptist Church Millington, TN 
03/18 First Baptist Church of Atoka Atoka, TN 
03/22 Faith Baptist Church Greenfield, IN 
03/22 Newark Baptist Temple Heath, OH 

 We are also excited to now be partnering with McLeansville Baptist Church 

of McLeansville, NC.  Thank you for your support, and we are glad to have you as part 

of the ministry! 

 As always, we thank you so much for your prayers and support of our family 

and ministry.  We ask that you be in prayer for all of our missionaries around the 

world during this time, as many have lost meeting places, and some are even being 

sent back home until this has passed.  Although it seems there is little we can do, WE 

CAN PRAY.  We have the power of God through our prayers, and He is able to provide 

the victory as only He can. 

 We don’t know the impact of everything on our timeline, but I am convinced 

that God is in control, and he will get us to Butte when the time is right.  Continue 

praying for the souls of Butte, that God would prepare their hearts for Christ, and that 

God would provide some families that will be able to help us get started when we get 

there.  THANK YOU! 

In Christ, 

Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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